
Hello,
Wow, what a packed half term we had: Tour de Britain, Harvest festival, parent consultation meetings, 
‘Stay and Play’ in EYFS, phonics meetings and ‘Stay and Phonic’ sessions and ‘Stay and Read’ 
sessions, forest school, active week at Skipsea, nocturnal animals visited in class 1 & 2 and 
Wonderdome spectacular for class 4. This term we have arranged a history visit for class 3 and an 
active week for Hornsea Burton, as well as many other fun learning opportunities and Christmas 
events -see the diary dates which have been moved to page 3 to prevent anyone missing them.
Thank you for all the responses in our parent questionnaire which was overwhelmingly positive and 
encouraging regarding the journey or our school. There were some suggestions made to further 
improve our school, especially around making our communication with parents clearer. We are 
exploring other systems, that don’t just rely on email or paper copies stuffed in bags, and may be more 
accessible. We will keep you informed about these developments. 
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One big focus this year is our outdoor learning spaces as this provides exciting learning opportunities 
for our children and we are lucky enough to have the space to develop these. Our forest schools are 
developing and with the addition of 100s of trees planted at the end of last year, these are becoming an 
established learning environment. We have a Daily mile track at both schools with outdoor gym 
equipment. At Skipsea we have an amphitheatre and at Hornsea Burton a peace garden.

Both EYFS areas at Hornsea Burton and Skipsea have been expanded and turfed with artificial grass. 
The areas were then designed by our EYFS staff where their creativity and and vision came into play. 
At the beginning of half term it was wonderful to see the community come together with staff and 
parents to start to put together Hornsea Burton. Over the next year both Hornsea Burton and Skipsea 
areas will develop and evolve so if you have painting or planting skills then please let us know and be 
involved in making our outdoor spaces even better.
Thank you so much to everyone who has helped in making our school environment great for all our 
children.

                                                   Wrap around care
                       We now have breakfast clubs at both schools and an after-school club at HB.
                       Please could parents and carers, where possible, reserve a week before they 
                       require the place and  pay in advance. All sessions are available subject to
 Availability. Unfortunately staff are unable to take payment at the door. Fees should, where possible, be paid 
by electronic transfer. No place will be given without prior payment (unless an emergency arises). Fees are 
charged if attendance is booked and the child does not attend.

Please can parents/carers update the school office regarding any change of address, telephone 
numbers so we can contact you if needed. Thank you



Hornsea Burton photos of outdoor space

Skipsea photos of outdoor space



Please note: some dates may be added to this calendar as the term progresses

PE at Hornsea Burton on Wednesday

         PE at Skipsea on Thursday

If you would like to contact Mrs. Hart or any member of staff, then please call or email the office on:
Hornsea Burton 01964 536594 hornseaburton.primary@eastriding.gov.uk Skipsea 01262 468394 skipsea@eastriding.gov.uk

EYFS

Wellie Wednesday Skipsea

Friday forest school HB

Forest school at Skipsea:

Forest school has had to be cancelled 

at Skipsea due to the trees not being 

cut and their danger of hitting the 

electricity pylons. We hopefully will 

be able to get these sessions back in 

Spring/summer term.



A wonderful and eventful first half term for Sport and P.E at Hornsea Burton and Skipsea.

We had Class 2, 3 and 4 children attend Cross Country with an entry to the finals at Cottingham High School 
from a Class 4 student at Skipsea! Followed by a joint effort as Hornsea Burton and Skipsea joined together to 
participate at a Football event at Hornsea Secondary School. The children were not only a credit to the schools 
with their effort and respect to others but helped out with Sigglesthorne Primary as they needed additional 
players.

Thank you to all the children who took part in the Active Day at Skipsea. Despite the pouring rain it was 
incredible to hear that children and parents had made changes to their usual routines of traveling by walking, 
biking or scooting to earn raffle tickets which meant entry for prizes! The children in each of the classes 
completed exercise activities during P.E which gave them more chances to earn prizes. In addition, we talked 
about the positive impact P.E, Sport and Exercise on health and values such as, team work, respect and 
self-belief. We had a number of prizes including bike helmets, Tesco voucher, swimming voucher, football and 
rugby balls. Whilst focusing on healthy habits the children were rewarded for their efforts with a packet of 
sweets to enjoy. We will look forward to hosting the event at Hornsea Burton this time half term.

We look forward to inviting the children to Class 3 Zoneball and Class 3/4 Badminton at the Leisure Centre this 
Half Term. Children will receive letters in the coming days and weeks. After school club will resume with multi 
sports from w/c 13th November up until 11th December. Please remember white tops and black shorts for P.E 
as we are now indoors. 

Your children will have now received their second healthy habits calendar. Try complete these with your 
children as there will be rewards for the ‘best’ class at the end of the year. Well done to Class 3 at Skipsea who 
have taken a early lead.



Autumn 2 Class Novels

As always, we have some exciting 
class novels that will be getting 
underway this half term.

Fresh from solving the mystery of 
the Highland Falcon Thiet, Class 4 
are getting a bit more 
supernatural this half term with 
the delightfully spooky 
Malamander. by Thomas Taylor.. 
This strange town opens up lots of 
wider questions and mysteries as 
Herbie (unwillingly) goes on a 
search for the mythical monster of 
his town…

Class 3 take on stereotypes in the 
wonderfully funny Danny Chung 
Does Not Do Maths by Maisie 
Chan. This is an excellent story of 
a young boy trying to work out 
how to live up to his parents high 
expectations and navigate 
friendship groups. This is all made 
harder when his Grandma comes 
to live with them. Genuinely funny, 
but also with an important 
message about being yourself.

Class 3 move on to their first 
genuine chapter book this time. 
The World of Amelia Fang is a 
wonderful one, where all the 
traditional elements of fairy tales 
are reversed. Amelia and her 
friends are all terrified in glitter, 
and live in fear of unicorns as they 
go about their days.

As always, please ask your 
children what is happening in 
their class story- being able to 
summarise and recount, along 
with giving opinions is a key part 
of our reading curriculum 



School dinners and packed lunches

A reminder that children can pick between a normal meal and the vegetarian meal each day. They don't have to be 
exclusively vegetarian now but can order it on a daily basis. This might suit some children better than before.
Something to be aware of is that sweets and cans/tins are not suitable for lunch time. We are also getting a few 
children bringing in milkshakes and these are being sat for 3 hours without being refrigerated so you may not want 
to put these in. 

Week 1

Week 3

Week 2

Ask at the office 
to see if you are 

eligible. 



For all year 5 
and 6 pupils:
Information 

about 
Hornsea 

Secondary 
transition 

dates.



Please call our school office and leave a 

message before 9.30 am if your child is unable 

to attend, stating the reason why. If we do not 

receive a reason for absence, it is counted as 

unauthorised. We are required to account for 

every child's absence and late arrival so your 

cooperation is essential.

If you have any difficulties with attendance 

then please contact the school office and we 

will try to help


